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WE SERVE


Special Notice About This Issue of the Lions Roar
September has started with a bang! The Board of Directors has already met. An exciting array of activities is on tap.  Ye Olde Editor had to rush this issue into print because with so many activities early in the month, the “luxury” of having six or seven days to publish advance notice of meetings and events was lost.  Some news items were of necessity left out.
Flag Days . . . and more!
Help Show the Colors On Metcalf; “Many Hands Make Light Work”
Overland Park Host Lions are going to be busy, busy, busy for the next six weeks—two regular meetings, two Flag days, and the Overland Park Arts and Crafts Fair.  And that’s just in September—October brings more!
We need all the help we can get for Flag raising (and lowering) on Monday, September 11 (Patriot Day observance).  Family members or friends who can help are welcome.  Young people who need some community service hours for school credit might respond to a request for help.  (Tell them you’ll even buy their breakfast, especially on Labor Day when they don’t have to get to school!)

Big Lion Ken and Secretary Lion Carole Collyard and Lions Neal and Beverly Nichols will attend the 30th Annual USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum in Columbus, Ohio on September 13-16.
Flags go up and down again on Monday, October 9 in observance of Columbus Day.

On October 14 we’ll have a pasta supper and silent auction to help raise funds to offset expenses of our 50th Anniversary celebration in May.

And through it all, we’ll be making visitations to other clubs in the District to sell raffle tickets, again to help raise funds for the anniversary banquet.
Past International Director Dennis Tichenor

To Speak at Fiftieth Anniversary Banquet
Lion Dennis Tichenor of Oregon, a Past International Director (1992-1994), will be the principal speaker at our fiftieth-anniversary banquet in May.  PID Tichenor is “a gifted motivational and inspirational speaker,” says Past International President Judge Brian Stevenson of Canada.  Lion Tichenor believes that the strength of Lionism lies in our clubs and in the individual Lion.  He maintains that “the essence of service, locally and internationally, is best found in the daily activities of each and every Club and Lion around the world,” PIP Stevenson added.  He speaks from the heart.  PID Dennis is a Lion’s Lion.

More information about PID Tichenor will be in future Roars. 

Second Call For Help On Major Fund Raiser . . .
Overland Park Arts and Crafts Fair

To Be Held On Saturday, September 30

By Lion Chuck Olsen, Project Chairman

Lions!  Mark your calendars for Saturday, September 30: the Downtown Overland Park Arts and Craft Fair at the Commons at 81st and Santa Fe. This popular event is one of our biggest fund raisers every year.  The fair falls on a fifth Saturday, September 30—not a meeting date—this year.  Plan to be there!

Last year we earned more $3100 on sales of over $4100.  To get those results we had to sell a lot of brats, franks, popcorn, soda and water.  And to repeat those results, we need help—and lots of it this year!!  It’s only about four weeks away, so plan NOW to serve.
Several Lions signed up at the August meetings and we congratulate them on their willingness to serve and for the example they set.  For everyone else, the list will be available at both of our regular September meetings.  Think about helping out especially during the noon rush from 10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m.

We also need extra help at closing time at 5 o’clock when we break down the booth, pack away tables and grills, and attend to all the many other clean-up details.

Invite friends and neighbors to come out to serve for a couple of hours with you.  Let them see that a full crew of Lions not only works hard on an important service project, but has a lot of fun doing it together.  When people see us working and enjoying what we do, they’ll be more likely to accept your invitation to visit our meeting and become members them​selves!

To make this a successful fund raiser we need every Club member to participate.  Sign up now!

Great Programs Scheduled For Next 3 Meetings

September 9: Lion Ed Schulteis and Lion John Watson will speak about the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina and the volunteers who helped people try to put their lives back together.  They will show some pictures as part of their presentation.
September 23: Lion Art Meganck has arranged for a representative from the Deanna Rose Farmstead in Overland Park to be our speaker.  Zone Chairman Chuck Diaz (Olathe Lions Club) will also visit.
October 14: District Governor Lion David Hentges (Turner Lions Club) will make his official visit for this year to our club.  No other program is scheduled for that date.
Remember our Care Kit Project for Heart-to-Heart!

For September: bring a hand towel to a meeting.
It isn’t too late to make up for July and August meetings.  Bring (or send) two 1-gallon ZipLoc bags and a new wash cloth.  We’re gathering materials to make disaster relief packages—“Care Kits.”

WE SERVE—In Many Ways . . .

Overland Park HOST Lions To Live Up to Name:
We Will “HOST” Community Blood Bank Effort

After the regular meeting of September 23, our club will help the Community Blood Bank of Greater Kansas City conduct a blood-collection effort at the Wyndham Garden Hotel.  Lion Ed Schulteis is coordinating arrangements with the Blood Bank and the hotel.
Donors can sign up in advance for appointments; the hours will be from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Lion Ed said that the Community Blood Bank supplies blood and blood components to 70 hospitals in this region.

About 550 pints of blood are distributed each day, seven days a week, 52 week a year.  The Blood Bank collects only from volunteer donors like us.

With a need of that magnitude, you can see why it is so important for organizations like the Lions, businesses, and churches to get involved and help out our community.

Lion Schulteis also said, “By volunteering to donate a unit of your blood, you will be helping someone whom you’ll probably never meet.  But there are also personal benefits. Your own blood pressure, heart rate, pulse, temperature, and cholesterol will be checked.  Your blood will be tested for numerous viruses.  All of these health benefits are FREE!”

You are never too old to give blood, he added
Reminders of Future Program Assignments

October 14
Neal Nichols and Bill Daugherty

October 28
Edson Parker and Jerry Schmitz

November 11
Janette Sanders-Reh and Dale Warden

November 25
Larry Martindale and Dick Ferguson

December 9
Kraig Hickey and Jack Brown

December 23
Ken Collyard and Ron Bloome

Team members should keep each other informed about progress; one Lion should be responsible for “hosting” and introducing the program.

Programs should be 20-25 minutes in length.  Time for a short question-and-answer time should be allowed.  NOTE: speakers appear at their own expense, without remuneration of any kind, including travel.  They are, however, the club’s guests for breakfast.  They should not solicit contributions, donations, or political affiliation or support, nor should they offer products for sale as part of any program.

Plan programs as far in advance as possible (a minimum of six weeks is ideal).  Until a permanent newsletter editor takes over, give details about your program—including speaker’s name, position, and program topic—to Lion Neal Nichols (913-642-7520) or e-mail to taximath@aol.com.
Bits and Pieces

Membership Chairman Lion Darrell Stone asks that we all bring our extra or duplicate copies of The Lion magazine to the next meeting.  He will attach cards to them and deliver them to doctors’ and dentists’ offices for membership possibilities
Secretary Lion Carole Collyard reminds us all that it is essential to inform her of our activities—visitations, Flag work, committee meetings, etc.—so she can include these on monthly reports.

International President’s Program . . . 

Club Renewal Initiative Set Up By Lion Ross

International President Jimmy Ross has called on all Lions Clubs to undertake a “Club Renewal Analysis.”   After the video presentation of President Ross’ inaugural speech at our club on August 12, several members said we should follow up on some of the things Lion Jimmy discussed.

Big Lion Ken Collyard has asked all members to take an in-depth look at our club--its meetings, activities, projects, programs—and analyze them according to Lion Ross’ three-part program (described below).  Lion Ken said, “Please write out your ideas and give them to me before the end of September, earlier if possible.”  He said he will ask the Board of Directors to study these responses and set priorities for actions our club can take to improve all aspects of its operations.

Club Renewal Analysis includes three broad areas.  Your opinions are needed in each area.

1. What club activities and practices should we plan to continue and expand because they are strengthening the club?  What are we presently doing well?   How can we expand it?

2. What club activities and practices should we plan to change or improve because, even while they are still valid, they may be poorly adapted to today’s needs?   What do we need to change?  How should we plan to change or improve it?

3. What club activities and practices should we discontinue because they are not meeting the needs and interests of our members or the community?  What new initiatives might replace the ones that should be discontinued?

If you attended the meeting on August 26, you should have picked up a set of worksheets you can use to address these areas.  If you didn’t get the worksheets, just write out your thoughts on plain paper and return them to Big Lion Ken ASAP.

The world of Lionism is changing!  Will we change with it?

Lion John Watson Resigns As Third Vice President;

Big Lion Asks for Volunteer To Step Up, Fill the Gap

Lion John Watson has asked the Board of Directors to accept his resignation as our Club’s Third Vice President and as Program Chairman.  He is stepping down for personal reasons, involving family obligations out of state.

The Board will be considering a replacement for Lion John in the next few weeks.  Anyone who is interested in serving in either or both of these positions should notify Big Lion Ken Collyard immediately.

The Third Vice President serves on the Board of Directors, which meets every first Saturday.   He or she will supervise committees that carry out service projects.  After a year the Third VP begins moving “through the chairs,” becoming Second VP, then First VP, and finally President, the “Big Lion.”  This three-year  progression enables a Lion to becoming thoroughly familiar with all aspects of club operation and to sharpen leadership skills necessary to direct the club when President.
50th Anniversary Banquet, May 4, 2007 . . .

It’s Not Too Late To Contribute To Silent Auction
Lions Carole Collyard and Mae Claxton are working on final arrangements for the October 14 pasta supper and silent auction to be held in the Indian Heights United Methodist Church fellowship hall at 103rd Street and Nall Avenue.  Money raised from this will help offset costs of our 50th-Anniversary dinner next May.  (Thanks to Lion Chuck Olsen for arranging the location.)
Items are urgently needed for the silent auction.  If you can donate something, please let either Carole or Mae know as soon as possible so they can get the auction organized.

Among suggested items for the auction are art pieces (paint​ings, sculptures, etc.), electronic equipment (computers, print​ers, DVD or VCR players, etc.), bicycles (or other similar toys), sports paraphernalia (autographed footballs, baseballs, photos, for example), jewelry (and things such as pen-and-pencil sets, etc.), gift certificates (merchandise, restaurant dining, etc.).
See more comments by Lion Carole and Lion Mae Claxton on page 5.
50th Anniversary Commemorative Pin
[image: image3.emf]
Here’s our 50th-Anniversary pin, designed by Lion Dottie Bloome, to be available at the banquet on May 4.  The basic design of this pin was chosen by a majority of club members voting in April.  Negotiations between Lion Dottie and the pin company resulted in some modification, and the entire 50th-Anniverary Planning Team approved this final layout.
50th Anniversary Banquet Progress Report
Fellow Lions, circle Friday, May 4 on your calendars.  We’ll be fifty years old and we’ll be celebrating!

A supply of 300 commemorative pins has been ordered.  The Planning Team hopes that all our fund-raising efforts will be so successful that a pin can be given free with each banquet reservation.  Any extra pins will be sold at $3 each (which will be the price if they can’t be included free with a meal).
Raffle plans are nearly complete.  We have a prize from the Great Wolf Lodge near the NASCAR track in Kansas City, KS.  The prize, valued at about $635, will be one night’s lodging and four Water Park passes, with a gift card that the winner can use for additional lodging, gifts, meals, etc.

We are working to get a nice gas-fired barbeque grill from a local business and a couple more major prizes to make a very attractive package so ticket sales will be easier.

As a club, we need to sell raffle tickets on visits to other clubs in District K7 and on the Missouri side, too.  District Cabinet and State Council meetings and the Mid-Winter Rally all offer opportunities for selling tickets.  When everything is in place, it will be up to YOU—our members—to make all these trips.  Watch for the dates and places and then SIGN UP AND GO!

By working together to raise our expense money, we can keep the cost of the dinner down and still enjoy a first-class evening!

Metcalf Avenue of Flags Schedule

May, 2006 through July 4, 2007

Saturday, May 20
Armed Forces Day. Done. Thank you!
Wednesday, June 14
Flag Day.  Done. Thank you!
Monday, May 29
Memorial Day.  Done. Thank you!
Tuesday, July 4
Independence Day.  Done. Thank you!
Monday, September 4
Labor Day

Monday, September 11
Patriots Day

Monday, October 9
Columbus Day

Saturday, November 11
Veterans Day

Saturday, May 19, 2007
Armed Forces Day

Monday, May 28, 2007
Memorial Day

Thursday, June 14, 2007
Flag Day
Wednesday, July 4, 2007
Independence Day

Flags go up at 6:00 a.m., come down at 4:30 p.m.

Meet at Newcomer’s Chapel garage (the “Body Shop”), 82nd and Metcalf.
A special note to other club Presidents and Secretaries who read this newsletter:

District Governor David Hentges’ Awards Program for 2006-2007 includes credit for participating in another club’s projects.

Here’s your chance to earn that credit!  Pass the word on to your members.  By helping Overland Park Host raise (and lower) the Flags, they will honor our Country, beautify our city, and raise funds for sight-conservation projects—and have a lot of fun doing it with other Lions!!

Zone Chairman Chuck Diaz Announces Club Visits
Lion Chuck Diaz “wears two hats” this year.  He is president of the Olathe Lions Club and also Zone Chairman of Zone 2, Region 4 of District K7. 

Clubs in Zone 2 are the Leawood Lions Club, Olathe Lions Club, Olathe Noon Lions Club, Overland Park Host Lions Club, Overland Park Noon Lions Club, and Prairie Village Lions Club.

Lion Chuck has scheduled the following official visits:

Thursday, September 21:  Overland Park Noon

Saturday, September 23: Overland Park Host

Wednesday, September 27: Olathe Noon. 

Special Notice . . . 

CALLING ALL LIONS !!
Region 4 Combined Zone Meeting

Tuesday, September 12, 2006

The Leawood Lions Club will host this meeting, to be held at Leawood City Hall, 4800 Town Center Drive, in Leawood.

A social time will begin at 6 p.m., with dinner and the meeting to begin at 6:45.  Dinner cost is $11 per person.  Call Lion Ken Habiger at (913) 897-3435 to make reservations or send him an e-mail at khabiger1@kc.rr.com.

A Zone Meeting—especially a combined meeting that brings together all 12 clubs in the region—is an excellent opportunity to meet and fellowship with other Lions and to get new ideas about projects, fund-raising efforts, and general club news around the district..
RSVP right away to Lion Habiger. 
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Stark(s) Reality

by Lion Ben Starks

The older I get, the more I wonder, “Whatever happened to personal responsibility?”  I worry about the direction in which we are heading.  For instance, according to many newspaper accounts and the radio and TV talking heads, it’s always something or somebody else’s doing that causes our problems or illnesses.  It’s never our own fault.

Take smoking, for example.  Those charlatans in the tobacco industry forced us—against our will, of course—to light up our first cigarette and then coerced us into a detrimental habit that was beyond our control.  They should pay and pay because it is all their fault.  We didn’t know it was dangerous to our health.  Get Real!!  Back in my  youth, which was a long time ago, we called cigarettes “cancer sticks,” and yet we can say that we didn’t know they could cause any problem?  Yeah, right!

I suppose I could sue the Air Force because I took up smoking in the service.  You could take a “smoking break” without getting into trouble, but if you took just a “rest break,” and were just relaxing, some one would find a chore for you to do.  So it was all “their” fault.  I could become a millionaire overnight!  Ridiculous!

And how about that gal who spilled hot coffee on herself?

Today the immoral shysters, who prey on society, are gearing up to hold the fast-food industry accountable for America’s obesity.  Did some put a gun to your head and make you eat all those burgers, fries and soft drinks day after day, year after year?  Give me a break!  Government was not established to protect you from yourself!  It you want, value, and cherish “freedom” be ready to be responsible for your own choices and actions.  It’s your life.  Take Charge!

The opinions expressed in signed articles in the Roar are those of the writers and not necessarily the opinion of the Overland Park Host Lions Club or Lions Clubs International.
Wisdom from a Smart Woman

(We discovered a “typo” in this item in last month’s Roar that made the meaning a little unclear.  Here’s the corrected version.)
“Old aunts used to come up to me at weddings, poking me in the ribs and cackling, telling me, ‘You’re next.’  They stopped after I started doing the same thing to them at funerals!”

Some Humorous Thoughts About Life in General

Life is what you make of it—you know, kinda like Play-Doh!

Happiness comes through doors you didn't even know you left open.
A good exercise for the heart is to bend down and help another up.

Pain and Suffering are inevitable, but Misery is optional.

Everything is always okay in the end. If it's not OK, then it's not the end.

Here is a test to find whether your mission on earth is finished: If you're alive, it isn't.

Have a real happy day today! Enjoy it because you got up.

A little girl on the street points up at the sky.

“Look, an Angel!” she yells.

Passers-by laugh, “You silly child, that is only a cloud.”

How wonderful it is to see Angels where there are only clouds.

How sad it is to see only clouds where there are Angels.

A young man and a priest are playing together.  At a short par-3 the priest asks, “What are you going to use on this hole, my son?”

The young man says, “An 8-iron, father.  How about you?”

The priest says, “I'm going to hit a soft seven and pray.”  The young man hits his 8-iron and puts the ball on the green.  The priest tops his 7-iron and dribbles the ball out a few yards.

The young man says, “I don't know about you father, but in my church when we pray, we keep our head down.”
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Lions Mae Claxton and Neal Nichols receive “Builder Key” awards from Big Lion Ken Collyard on August 26.  The key is  given by Lions International for bringing in new members.  Lion Mae sponsored Lion Roger Claxton and Lion Neal sponsored Lion Scott Shepherd.  (He also sponsored Lion Beverly but she has not yet been a member for a year and a day—the minimum time for sponsors to receive key awards.)
Comments from the Big Lion

by Ken Collyard, President

Nelson Mandela once said, “The value of life is not in the length of the day but in the use of it.  I think our members need to remember how we use our days to further our club’s progress.

The Overland Park Host Lions Club has a proud past and a successful present.  Therefore, we should have a bright future, but we all need to commit more of our time and mental energy.

It has been said that in any organization, 10% of the members make it happen, 20% of the members help it happen, 50% watch it happen and 20% don’t even know it happened!  WOW!  Where do we all fit?  Does that describe our club?

“Aging” clubs like ours need to PLAN carefully how we carry out our projects so that we can “work smarter, not harder.”

I want us to consider the topic of “networking” among our members.  Back in 1917, our founder Melvin Jones believed that there was more to life than the traditional “back-scratching” that was a big part of most business clubs.  With the help of a few like-minded leaders of men’s clubs in Chicago, he organized Lions as a service organization.  They believed in SERVICE TO OTHERS, not in self-interest.  Thus, promoting one’s business in Lions meetings or activities was frowned upon.  “Networking”—or advertising, as a Tail Twister might call it—was cause for a fine!

International Director William Crawford of California told us at the Kansas Lions State Convention in Pittsburg back in June that Lions International now encourages networking within clubs.  He pointed out that this will attract prospective members who want to serve others AND advance their own business or professional interests.  These prospects want to be able to do this within ONE organization.  If we recognize this, we can draw them to LIONISM!

When you are in the market for a service or product, think about your fellow Lions.  Who might be able to meet your need?  Can you throw your business their way?

Ask me for the “Ten Commandments of Networking.”  I’ll be glad to share.
See what other Lions around the world are doing to serve humanity.  Go to http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.shtml and click on LQ--Lions Quarterly, the new Lions International video magazine.

Lion Golfers Raise $120 for Kansas Audio-Reader
Three groups of golfing enthusiasts, led by OP Host Lions Larry Martindale, Merlyn Albaugh, and Chuck Olsen played the Overland Park course on August 19.   They raised $120 to contribute to the Kansas Audio-Reader program in Lawrence.

Previous outings have resulted in funds given to the Deanna Rose Farmstead and to the 50th-Anniversary celebration.

Lion Martindale says that these golf outings are designed to give Lions club members opportunities to mix with others they might not otherwise meet, to have fun, and to raise funds for various Lions Club charities.

“We always try to mix members with non-members and include good golfers in each group,’ Lion Larry added.  The format is scramble so the groups finish in good time.

According to those who participate, this is an excellent way to improve golf skills and to learn at close hand how to play different shots and situations.   Every month, each  golfer donates $10 to the Lions Club charity to be supported that month.  Other competitions, such as closest to the pin on the par three holes, make for fun.

Lion Larry says, “Come on out and play with a friend whom you haven’t seen in a while, or a relative, or a neighbor.  It’s a great way to tell them about Lionism and to enjoy a day.”

There is a limit to the number of groups that can golf as tee time reservations are required.

Call Lion Larry Martindale at 913-381-8359 for more information on how you, too, can get in on these fund-raising—and FUN-raising—good times!

OP Host Lions Provide Audio Domes, Braille Plaques and . . . 
Deanna Rose Children’s Farmstead Now Even
More Accessible to Sight-Impaired Visitors
The overhead audio domes donated by Overland Park Host Lions to the Deanna Rose Children’s Farmstead are now in their second year of operation and seem to be functioning well, according to Lion Art Meganck who spearheaded the effort to get them in place. These devices provide audio descriptions of Farmstead attractions for those that are visually impaired.  

Braille plaques that describe certain of the Farmstead’s attractions will also be installed in certain locations at the facility.   Lion Meganck reports that Braille signage has been edited to fit available space on each plaque, thanks to Lion Bill Daugherty, Lion Grant Rogers, and Lion Grant’s son Gregg.  Embossing of the Braille side of the plaques was to get underway this week.

“We’re hoping to have the signs installed this fall so that they will be ready for next Spring’s opening of the Farmstead,” said Lion Art.  “The Farmstead is a very popular place, enjoyed by many adults and children throughout the metropolitan area.  I believe our club has an opportunity to make the Farmstead a most inviting and inclusive place for all—especially for the sight impaired,” he said.
Big-Time Computer Crash Delays Roar Transmission
This newsletter is being sent by e-mail late Sunday night rather than Saturday afternoon as had been planned.  Remember the gremlins from World War II days?  Well, it must have been one of them that wreaked havoc with my computer.  How else to explain the delay?

Your [Interim] Editor,

Lion Neal Nichols

Sauce & Meatball Cooking Party To Be On Sept. 24
By Lion Carole Collyard
Another fund raiser for the 50th anniversary-- the October 14 Pasta Supper and Silent Auction—promises to be a lot of fun and will be a good time to spend with family, friends, and neighbors,   invite them all.

Lion Mae Claxton and I will be cooking up homemade meatballs and sauce for the spaghetti and rigatoni that we’ll be serving.  If you want to learn some culinary secrets, come on over to Lion Mae’s (10404 Nieman) on Sunday, September 24 at 1 p.m..  (By the way, that’s a bye week for the Kansas City Chief, so don’t worry about missing one of their games on live or on TV.)  Yes, we’re preparing much of the food early but it will be frozen and stored until October 14.
Tickets for the Pasta Supper are $5 for adults and $3 for children aged 3 through 12.  Desserts will be sold separately at $1.50 each.  Each ticket is numbered; the ticket holder will use that number when bidding on items during the silent auction time.
Bidding will close at 7:30.  Items will be awarded to high bidders between 7:45 and 8 p.m.  An important note: High bidders should be present to claim and pay for their items, or have someone responsible for making payment on their behalf.  If a high bidder is not present to claim and item, it will go to the next higher bidder.

A number of items for the auction already have been donated, including several paintings, a silver bowl, hand-made Lion pillows, and some scenic photographs.  There will be at least one basketball, soccer ball and football for the kids’ to bid on.

A table especially for children will be set up with suitable items for them to bid on.
Lion Carole Collyard says, “Our thanks go out to Lion Chuck Olsen for arranging to have the pasta supper at his church.  This is our first Pasta Dinner and Silent Auction, but we are certainly hopeful it won’t be the last!”

“I know we have a lot of work to do during September for the Overland Park Day celebration,” she added, “but within two weeks of that we will be having our dinner and silent auction.  I do need your help during the next few weeks to acquire a lot of items that we can sell.”

A message from our Past President . . . 

2nd Garage Sale Planned for Saturday, October 21

Hey, Fellow Lions!  The 50th Anniversary Planning Team (and I’m on that committee) really appreciates the turn-out in July for our first garage sale.  We earned $1331!!  Unfortunately, because it was so hot we had several boxes of fall and winter kids’ clothing left over, along with several other items.

So . . . we thought we would try it again on Saturday, October 21 from 8 a.m. until 5 p.m.  It will be at the same place, 10404 Nieman Road.  Please bring any additional items for sale to regular club meetings or call Big Lion Ken Collyard or me for large-item pick-up if needed.  Sign-up sheets for work times will be available at the next three club sessions and at the October board meeting.

I hope I’ll see you there!


—Lion Mae Claxton

The Overland Park Host Almanac . . . 
(More than you ever wanted to know about anything!)
2006-2007 Officers and Board of Directors

Overland Park Host Lions Club 

Ken Collyard
President

Mae Claxton
Immediate Past President
Merlyn Albaugh
1st Vice President

Ed Schulteis,
2nd Vice President

[Vacant] (See story on page 2) 
3rd Vice President

Carole Collyard
 Secretary
Roger Claxton
Treasurer

Pat Gray
Lion Tamer

Ron Bloome
Tail Twister

Dick Ferguson
Director, 2004-2007

Grant Rogers
Director, 2004-2007

Jack McLain
Director, 2005-2008

Art Meganck
Director, 2005-2008

Paul Roemerman
Director, 2006-2009

Chuck Olsen
Director, 2006-2009

Darrel Stone
Membership Committee Chair

Dottie Bloome
Membership Committee Vice-Chair

Bob Larson 
Membership Committee Member

District K-7 Officers

David Hentges (Turner)
District Governor

Neal Nichols (Overland Park Host)
Vice Dist. Governor

Richard Barnes (Shawnee)
Secretary

Rick Dodson (Lansing)
Treasurer

Bernard Lee (Scranton)
Immediate Past District Governor

Condensed Treasurer’s Reports

(Through August 26, 2006)
General Operating Account

Income:

50th Anniversary Account (Tail Twister) 
 $ 70

Meals 
 1527

Membership dues 
 1090

Total Income
$ 2687

Expenses:

Supplies/Miscellaneous 
 50

Meeting room/meals 
 594

Total expenses 
 $ 644

Service Account

Income:

Candy Day 
 $685

Flag sponsors 
 69

Golf Tournament  
 120

Hy-Vee Coupon Books  
 50

Sale of Kansas Lions ties 
 44

Total Income 
 $968

Expenses:

Candy Day 
 $75

Supplies/printing 
  28

Eyeglasses to needy 
 250

Total Expenses 
 $ 353

Wear Your Pin With Pride!
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Submit all information for publication in The Roar no later than Tuesday after the first Saturday of each month.  Submit by e-mail to taximath@aol.com and put “OPHLC Newsletter info” on the subject line.  If you don’t have Internet access, send by US Mail and then call (913) 642-7520 and leave word that you’ve sent some material.

For your calendar . . .
Mon., Sept. 4 
Metcalf Avenue of Flags up, 6:00 a.m.


Metcalf Avenue of Flags down, 4:30 p.m.

Sat., Sept. 9 
Regular Meeting, Wyndham Garden, 7:00 a.m.

Mon., Sept. 11 
Metcalf Avenue of Flags up, 6:00 a.m.


Metcalf Avenue of Flags down, 4:30 p.m.

Tues., Sept. 12 
 Combined meeting, Zones 1 & 2, 6:00 p.m.


Leawood City Hall, 4800 Town Center Drive
Sept. 14-16 
USA/Canada Forum, Columbus, Ohio

Sat., Sept. 23  
Regular Meeting, Wyndham Garden, 7:00 a.m.


Visit by Zone Chairman Chuck Diaz (Olathe Lions Club)


Community Blood Bank, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m., Wyndham Garden
Sat., Sept. 30
Overland Park Days, The Commons, 7:00 a.m.

Sat., October 7
Directors Meeting, Mimi’s 7:00 a.m.

Mon., October 9 
Metcalf Avenue of Flags up, 6:00 a.m.


Metcalf Avenue of Flags down, 4:30 p.m.

Sat., Oct. 14 
Regular Meeting, Wyndham Garden, 7:00 a.m.


District Governor David Hentges’ Official Visit

Pasta Supper and Silent Auction

(Fund-raising effort for Fiftieth Anniversary cele​bration.)

Sat., Oct. 28 
Regular Meeting, Wyndham Garden, 7:00 a.m.

Sat., Nov. 4 
Directors Meeting, Mimi’s 7:00 a.m.

November 3-5 
KS Lions State Council meeting, Emporia

Sat., November 11 
Metcalf Avenue of Flags up, 6:00 a.m.


Regular meeting, Wyndham Garden, 7:00 a.m.


Metcalf Avenue of Flags down, 4:30 p.m.


District K-7 Cabinet meeting, Lawrence, 9:00 a.m.

And later on . . .

January 12-14
Kansas Lions Mid-Winter Rally, Salina
We will have a hospitality room at the Salina Holidome to sell raffle tickets for our 50th Anniversary.  Plan to attend and help out!  Anyone for a fried-chicken Sunday dinner at Brookville Hotel (now in Abilene) on the way home?
March 2-3, 2007
K-7 District Convention, Kansas City, KS

May 4, 2007
Fiftieth Anniversary Banquet

Overland Park Convention Center

June 1-3, 2007
Kansas Lions State Convention, Hutchinson
International President Jimmy Ross will speak—in person!

July 2-6, 2007
Lions International Convention, Chicago
Join the 90th Anniversary Celebration in the Windy City!
Visitations to Other Clubs . . .

None currently scheduled, but keep checking your e-mail!
The Fiftieth Anniversary Planning Team contemplates producing a special souvenir program booklet to be distributed at the banquet.  Advertising opportunities will be available if these plans are feasible.  Watch the October and November issues of the Roar for details.
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